May 16, 2012
Emerson Raulerson

Florida Department of Environmental Protection

7825 Baymeadows Way, Suite 200B

Jacksonville, FL  32256-7598

Re: 
Trail Ridge Landfill Erosion

Dear Mr. Raulerson,

This letter is to inform you that Trail Ridge Landfill experienced moderate erosion in the areas undergoing the closure process and litter that was confined to the stormwater pond delta area due to this week’s storm event(s). As of this writing, the site has received the following rainfall of 2.5" with 1.2 inches falling in just 20 minutes. Additional time and work is needed to repair the eroded areas and remove litter for stormwater pond delta area. Pictures are available in separate attachment.
The heavy rains appear to have now concluded, however the site is predicted to receive more thunderstorm the remainder this week.  Moving forward, the following is offered as a plan to address the storm damage:

· Currently existing landfill personal are actively addressing the erosion areas.

· Additional personnel and equipment have been brought to the site to assist with the required work. 

· Employee working hours have been extended to help facilitate a timely clean-up.

· It is anticipated that the required erosion work and litter retrieval will be completed by May 30, 2012. 

The above plans are obviously contingent on more favorable weather patterns and the absence of any unforeseen problems or concerns. We will contact you if any issues arise that may alter the completion date set forth above. 

We appreciate your considerations and please contact us with any further questions or comments at (904) 748-6006.

Sincerely,

[image: image1.emf]
Eric Parker
Environmental Manager
CC:
Brian Durden, FDEP

Jeff Foster, City of Jacksonville Director of Solid Waste

Gregory Mathes, Waste Management Inc. of FL

Jim Christiansen, Waste Management Inc. of FL

Brian Dolihite, Waste Management Inc. of FL
